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CT 003/2001/CO.3110




Brasilia – DF – Brazil, 01/22/2001

To Alfred Gaechter Jr.

IFAST Chairman

Subject: Request about IRM allocation

Considering the Revision of IRM Assignment Guidelines to Allow for the Intra-Country Sharing of Assigned IRMs, according definition made at the IFAST 14 Meeting.

Considering that the Brazilian Telecommunications Agency (ANATEL) distributes the same numbering for two cellular operators in each concession area (“A” and “B” Band), as follows:

· if the fifth digit is 0, 5, 6, 7, 8 or 9, the code belongs to TCO Centro Oeste Celular (“A” Band).

· if the fifth digit is 1, 2, 3 or 4, the code belongs to Americel (“B” Band);

Then, we are requesting the allocation of the same codes already reserved to Americel.

Using the fifth digit, TCO Centro Oeste Celular will have the following IRM numbers:

0619[0,5-9], 0629[0,5-9], 0639[0,5-9], 0679[0,5-9], 0689[0,5-9], 0699[0,5-9] and 1659[0,5-9].

Consequently, Americel will have the following IRM numbers:

0619[1-4], 0629[1-4], 0639[1-4], 0679[1-4], 0689[1-4], 0699[1-4] and 1659[1-4].

After the requested above have been accepted, TCO Centro Oeste Celular will take back the IRM codes that have been reserved to its use: 0621, 0631, 0641, 0649, 0651, 0671 and 0681.

Any other doubts or questions, please contact Fabio Natal S. Silva, Phone: +5561-313-7790, fax: +5561-325-6455, e-mail: fabio.silva@tco.net.br

We are looking forward to seeing our pledge accepted, in order to be able to offer International Roaming Services to our subscribers.

Best Regards.

José Henrique da Fonseca

Planning Division Manager

TCO Centro Oeste Celular
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